WEEKLY UPDATE

NOVEMBER 12, 2021



GOOD NEWS

- + VIDEO: Crestline held a Veterans Day parade and Mountain Brook Elementary hosted a Veterans Day program. <u>Click here</u> for highlights.
- + RECAP: The MBHS cross country teams ran at the state meet last weekend. The girls won the 6A championship and the boys finished in second! <u>Click here</u> for a full recap.
- + READ: MBHS Theatre had an outstanding performance at the district festival. Many students qualified for the state competition. <u>Click here</u> to read more.
- + READ: Multiple students and groups were recognized at Monday's board meeting for recent accomplishments. Read about the November recognitions by <u>clicking here</u>.

PICTURE OF THE WEEK



The MBHS girls cross country team won the 2021 6A state championship last Saturday morning.

MBS Parents,

We hope you and your family have had a great week. All week long our schools were immersed in activities around Veterans Day and several other events! Learn more about our Veterans Day programming, cross country and theatre performances and much more by clicking the links in the 'Good News' portion above.

Regarding health and safety, our self-reported positive COVID case numbers remain well below our reporting threshold of 20. We're thankful to report that our students and staff remain committed to good hygiene practices and distancing (when possible) as primary mitigation procedures in each of our schools.

Have a fantastic weekend!



BRASFIELD S Mountain Brook

CLICK HIERE to view our school construction updates. Pictures, video, information and more available here.

GENERAL SAFETY REMINDERS

- + Use the MBS Symptom Tracker to help make decisions regarding school attendance should your child feel unwell
- + If your child is exhibiting ANY COVID-19 symptoms, they should not attend school
- + Maintain personal hygiene and distance (when possible)

SYMPTOMS:

- Shortness of breath - Cough
- Muscle/body aches - Headache
- New loss of taste/smell - Sore throat
- Congestion/runny nose - Fever or chills
 - Nausea, vomiting, or diarrhea
 - Fatigue

NOTIFICATION:

- + School nurses should be made aware of any possible symptoms and/or positive cases
- + Please see our 2021-22 Reopening Plan for more information regarding screening, testing, school exclusion, and